
June	13,		2018	
Valley	Fliers	June	Board	Meeting	

Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:31	
Present:		Eyre,	Glassmyer,	DeWitt,	Botezatu,	Vader	plus	5	members	and	3	potential	members.	
Excused	Absent:	Scott	

Approval	of	May	Meeting	Minutes		 	
John	moved	to	approve	as	amended.		Florin	seconded.		The	motion	carried	unanimously.	

Treasurer’s	Report		 	 	
See	Alan’s	handouts.		It	was	a	big	month,	which	we	needed.		63S’s	annual	was	a	“nice”	number.		We	are	in	total	
about	$30k	to	the	good	on	the	year	(adding	back	depreciation).		We	are	still	down	about	$37k	from	where	we	
were	last	year,	but	improving.		Alan	is	still	trying	to	Xigure	out	how	to	account	for	the	new	member	equity.		Re-
garding	sales	and	use	tax:	late	last	year	we	had	more	deductions	than	costs.		Alan	provided	documentation	of	that	
situation	to	the	Department	of	Revenue	(including	all	of	our	fuel	receipts,	maintenance	receipts,	etc).		He	still	
needs	to	provide	copies	of	some	cancelled	checks	to	them,	but	that	should	be	the	last	piece	of	documentation.		
They	should	owe	us	about	$3500.		Our	cash	is	building		back	up,	which	is	good	because	our	engine	reserves	
should	be	about	$60000.		We	are	on	the	road	to	recover	by	the	end	of	the	year.		Question	from	the	Xloor:		How	
much	have	reserves	Xluctuated	historically?		Answer:	Alan	doesn’t	know.		It	Xluctuates	based	on	where	we	are	in	
the	engine	cycles.		Last	year,	the	reserves	probably	went	about	$40k	below	where	they’d	been	previously.		If	we	
take	out	the	one	member	who	Xlew	about	half	of	117’s	hours,	our	Xlying	hours	are	still	down.			
	 	
Maintenance	OfXicer’s	Report	
See	Florin’s	handout.			
9MA	Is	undergoing	a	100	hour	inspection.		Jon	discovered	two	cylinders	that	are	below	20	lbs	compression.		One	
of	those	cylinders	was	recently	replaced.		Jon	says	it	is	due	to	a	lack	of	leaning	causing	deposits	of	carbon	and	or	
lead.		Jon	did	a	procedure	(lapped	the	valves,	which	does	not	require	cylinder	removal)	to	remove	deposits	and	
#4	and	#3	and	both	improved	recently.		Jon	said	it	should’ve	been	noticed	during	run-up	as	the	engine	was	pretty	
rough.		Ed	noted	he	Xlew	it	four	hours	on	the	Xirst	and	it	was	just	Xine;	it	is	odd	that	it	went	bad	so	quickly.		Anoth-
er	commenter	from	the	Xloor	agreed	it	was	ok	a	month	ago.		Jon	also	discovered	several	screws	missing	from	one	
of	the	bafXles.		Florin	notes	his	handout	is	incorrect,	the	right	hand	cowl	Xlap	was	poorly	maintained	and	is	very	
loose.		Jon	is	still	working	on	repainting	the	wheel	pant.		Alan	asks	if	the	plane	will	be	ready	tomorrow?		Florin	
says	no,	sorry.	
63S	was	reported	as	giving	off	a	fuel	smell	from	the	gascolator.		Jon	says	if	is	pressed	too	hard,	fuel	can	be	re-
leased	from	a	rubber	gasket	inside.		Other	than	that,	he	hasn’t	found	an	issue.		Scott	noted	he	has	also	smelled	it.		
Florin	says	we	will	continue	to	monitor.		Commenter	from	the	Xloor	indicated	he	had	this	problem	some	months	
ago,	and	it	was	actually	a	problem	with	the	gasket.		That	may	be	reoccurring.		Florin	explained	that	the	sample	
valve	is	attached	to	the	gascolator	and	if	pushed	too	hard	it	may	damage	the	gasket.	
117	Jon	is	still	investigating	the	ELT	issues	prior	to	proceeding	with	a	replacement	of	the	ELT.		John	says	the	
manufacturer	won’t	sell	a	replacement	harness.	
Question	from	the	Xloor:	what	was	up	with	the	88L	possible	oil	leak?		Florin	says	the	issue	was	probably	someone	
adding	oil	who	missed.	
Alan	asked	whether	117	would	get	a	second	annual?		Florin	answers	that	we	will	do	the	100	hour	inspection	just	
like	we	do	with	9MA.	
Question	from	the	Xloor:	how	are	we	Xixing	the	compression	issue	without	removing	the	cylinder?		Florin	says	it	
involves	applying	rubbing	compound	to	the	valve	and	using	a	drill	to	spin	the	valve	and	polish	away	the	deposits.	



Safety	OfXicer’s	Report	
Randy	was	not	present,	so	there	was	no	report.			

Old	Business	 	 	 	 	 	 	
Insurance	Review	John	is	still	missing	one	member’s	information,	but	will	submit	paperwork	to	AOPA	very	
soon.	
Plane	Captains	Florin	doesn’t	know	how	to	get	the	idea	started.		Only	one	person	has	expressed	interest.		Florin	
is	still	concerned	about	whether	or	not	it	would	decrease	his	workload.		He	is	basing	his	thinking	on	Evergreen	
Soaring	club	which	does	have	plane	captains.		Evergreen	has	a	mini	report	for	each	club	asset.		He	feels	that	
would	be	nice.		Florin	reminded	us	that	the	plane	captains	essentially	should	do	a	logged	preXlight	and	run-up,	
and	asked	how	frequently	that	should	be	done.		Alan	suggested	that	the	original	idea	was	that	the	captain	would	
log	when	they	Xly	in	order	to	establish	trends,	not	necessarily	on	a	regular	schedule.		The	identiXication	of	the	cap-
tain	just	ensured	consistency	in	the	way	those	checks	were	performed.	If	the	captain	found	an	issue	they	would	
report	it	to	Florin,	but	as	a	normal	squawk.		Florin	asked	how	often	this	would	be	done	between	50	hour	inspec-
tions?		John	answered	that	no	frequency	was	planned.		Commenter	from	the	Xloor	notes	he	doesn’t	Xly	any	given	
airplane	consistently	enough	to	be	a	good	captain	on	those	terms,	but	he	might	be	willing	to	do	a	pre-Xlight	and	
run-up	with	some	consistency.		Florin	notes	short	starts	are	not	good	for	the	planes,	so	it	probably	should	be	
done	in	conjunction	with	a	Xlight.		We	have	a	volunteer	to	try	it	on	88L,	Karl	Rufener.		He	is	also	willing	to	learn	
some	basic	maintenance	as	well.		Alan	says	there	is	a	pile	of	forms	by	the	computer	in	the	ofXice.		Florin	also	sug-
gests	the	plane	captain	should	also	check	the	sheet	in	the	dispatch	book.		Question	from	Karl:	if	there	are	dates	
past,	should	the	plane	be	down?		Answer:	no.		The	ones	that	cannot	be	exceeded	should	be	marked	with	an	aster-
isk,	though	they	may	not	yet	be	marked.		He	will	try	the	plane	captain	role	starting	this	month.		The	board	will	
revisit	this	in	September.			

New	Business	 	
Potential	Members	John	introduced	Russ	Meyers.		He	has	about	300	hours,	got	his	license	in	1984.		He	moved	
back	from	California	13-14	years	ago	but	stopped	Xlying	around	that	time.		He	has	been	Xlying	with	SpanaXlight.		
Alan	asked	Russ	what	he	does?	He	works	for	PaciXic	OfXice	Automation.		He	is	on	the	board	of	Twin	Lakes	Golf	
Course.		He	has	3	kids	and	6	grandkids.		He	did	a	lot	of	research	and	found	us	on	the	web.		Scott	asked	if	he	did	
most	of	his	Xlying	in	California.		Answer	was	Oxnard	and	Camarillo.		He	has	only	been	Xlying	a	few	months	and	is	
VFR	only	but	would	like	to	get	his	IFR.		Florin	asked	if	he	had	been	on	the	waiting	list.		Answer,	no.		John	notes	the	
waiting	list	is	now	exhausted.		John	will	not	maintain	a	waiting	list	now,	just	advertise	on	the	site	when	we	have	
memberships	for	sale.	We	are	now	up	to	64	members.		John	also	notes	Hunter	Chumbley	is	interested	in	rejoining	
the	club	and	may	be	member	number	65.		John	moved	for	approval,	Florin	seconded.		The	motion	carried	unani-
mously.	
Gwen	Ford	then	introduced	herself.		She	got	her	license	in	1993,	but	has	only	about	300	hours.		She	stopped	Xly-
ing	while	she	cared	for	a	sick	husband.		Florin	asked	if	she	has	more	time	to	Xly	now?		Answer:	yes,	she	has	more	
time	now.		Her	husband	has	passed	away	and	she’d	like	to	spend	more	time	Xlying.		She	is	not	now	current.		She	
worked	for	Kenmore	Air	for	four	years.		She	has	taken	a	lot	of	training	and	passed	written	exams,	but	not	taken	
the	practical	exams	to	obtain	the	ratings.		She	did	all	her	training	locally.		At	Kenmore	Air	she	got	to	Xly	the	Beaver.		
She	now	drives	a	bus	for	Sound	Transit.		Scott	asked	if	she	has	a	current	medical?		Gwen	says	yes,	though	she	has	
glaucoma,	but	she	has	a	current	medical.		Scott	moved	to	accept	Gwen,	Alan	seconded.		Gwen	was	approved	unan-
imously.	
Mitchell	Ditty	introduced	himself.		He	is	a	student	pilot.		He	works	for	Costco’s	corporate	and	would	like	to	get	his	
license.		Alan	asked	whether	he	is	a	primary	student?	Answer:	yes.		His	Dad,	Jay	would	be	his	instructor.		Jay	
would	need	to	be	club-approved	as	an	instructor.		He	graduated	from	Central	with	a	degree	in	Law	and	Justice,	
and	French.		Alan	moved	to	approve	Mitchell,	John	seconded	it,	and	the	motion	was	approved	unanimously.		Jay	
needs	to	go	through	an	orientation	to	be	a	club	instructor.		Ed	reminds	Jay	that	when	he	is	instructing	he	is	not	
covered	by	the	club	insurance.		Tim	moved	to	appoint	Jay	as	a	club-approved	instructor	pending	completion	of	an	
orientation	with	Ed.		Alan	seconded	that	motion.		The	motion	carried	unanimously.		Florin	asks	Mitchell	and	Jay	
to	take	good	care	of	the	planes	during	training.		We’ve	previously	had	issues	with	primary	training.		Alan	notes	



since	Jay	is	not	charging	his	son,	it	may	be	covered	by	Avemco	and	that	might	be	worth	a	call	to	Avemco	to	con-
Xirm.		John	will	call	them	and	ask.	
John	also	notes	Hunter	Chumbley	is	interested	in	returning.		John	asks	if	we’d	like	to	allow	Hunter	to	rejoin	the	
club.		General	comments	seem	to	be	positive.		Ed	notes	he	is	now	a	Xirst	ofXicer	for	SkyWest	and	is	no	longer	doing	
paramedic	work.		John	moved	to	accept	him,	Florin	seconded	the	motion.		The	motion	carried	unanimously.		

John	asked	if	we	are	still	having	the	planes	washed?		Florin	says	no,	he	let	it	lapse	during	our	Xinancial	crisis.		Alan	
and	John	ask	him	to	see	if	we	can	restart	it.		Question	from	the	Xloor:	can	anyone	wash	the	planes?		Florin	notes	it	
takes	a	lot	of	time.		Florin	asks	John	if	he	will	help	with	the	scheduling	of	the	washes.		John	agrees	to	help.		Alan	
will	give	Florin	what	our	costs	used	to	be.			The	folks	who	did	it	before	did	a	good	job	and	were	easy	to	work	with.	

Free	Elight	hour	won	by:	Mitchell	Ditty	

John	moved	to	adjourn,	Scott	seconded.		Motion	carried	unanimously.	

Meeting	adjourned	at:	8:01	
Next	Meeting:	Wednesday,	July	11,	2018	@	6:30	(Food	and	Social	@6:00),	Trotters
















